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The Cover picture, taken by Mike Roberts, is of Honda's Crosstourer beside the 

River Blyth at Southwold. The bike was kindly loaned to Mike by Lings 

Honda, Ipswich. 
 

Mike Roberts did the picture editing and graphical work. 
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Next Issue 
Closing date for copy – Friday after club night.  Send via e-mail or on a USB 

memory stick (which will be returned) or even hand-written, not a problem.  

The Editor reserves the right to edit, amend or omit as he feels fit. 

 
WEBSITE ADDRESS 

http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com 

SAM is a registered Charity ~ No. 1067800 
 

All Official Correspondence to: John Sillett, 37 Bishops Hill, Ipswich, 
IP3 8EW.  01473 219488.  07801685362. 

John.sillett1@ntlworld.com 
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March’s 
Chairman’s Chat 
 

Dear Reader, 
 

Welcome to the March edition of our SAM 

magazine. At the time of writing this the weather has 

been unseasonably mild and dry in this area. I know 

things could change at the drop of a hat and by the 

time you read this magazine we could be up to our ears in snow but for the 

time being I hope you have been able to enjoy some good motorcycling.  

 

It was encouraging to see so many members at February’s AGM but I 

appreciate that not everyone could be there so let me give you a quick update 

on the SAM committee. 

 

We have a new Treasurer as Judy Chittock is standing down after several years 

of sterling work. Judy now hands the purse strings over to Bryan Duncan and I 

am confident that Bryan will keep an equally close eye on the financial health 

of SAM. 

 

David and I have been on the committee together for many years now and 

therefore it is with some reluctance that David is now stepping down. David 

has offered such valuable support in all the roles he has undertaken over the 

past 8 years and we will miss him dearly. David hands over the role of 

Secretary to John Sillett, safe in the knowledge that John will make an 

excellent job of it. 

 

The committee will never be quite the same now that Karl Hale has retired 

from his role as Vice Chairman and Caring SAM. Thankfully Karl will 

continue with all of his senior observer duties but he will be sorely missed on 

the committee. 

 

It is of course with great pleasure that I formally welcome Graham Parker and 

Brian Ellis to the committee. Their enthusiasm and fresh ideas will be warmly 

welcomed. In fact, Graham was co-opted onto the committee nearly a year ago 

and he has already made a considerable contribution to the running of the 

group. 
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In addition to the formalities of the AGM it is always my great pleasure to 

present the Trophies and this year they were awarded to the following 

members. 

 

The Gosden Trophy was presented to Dean Dredge. This trophy is presented to 

an outstanding associate who has shown sparkle and enthusiasm in preparing 

for the IAM test. Candidates are nominated for this trophy by their observer. 

 

The Maddox trophy was donated to the group by founder members of the car 

group and is presented in recognition of outstanding contributions to the 

running of the group. This year’s incredibly worthy winner is Graham Parker. 

 

The Rob Day trophy, made and donated by Rob himself as a founder member 

and former chief observer, was presented to Ross McKinlay. This trophy is 

awarded to an outstanding new observer who has successfully undertaken 

observer training during the most recent training programme. 

 

As Chairman, I have the honour of awarding a trophy to a member of my 

choice. This year I am delighted to present the trophy to Mike Roberts in 

formal recognition of the unfaltering support that he offers me and the tireless 

work that he does on behalf of the group. 

 

Before I go on, I would just like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who 

has contributed to the success of SAM over the past year. It would not have 

been the same without you. 

 

This coming group night, on March 18
th
, is set to be a truly entertaining 

evening as we have invited Charlie Haylock to be our guest speaker. Charlie is 

affectionately known as the Hilarious Historian and he will be amusing us with 

‘An eccentric look at the history of spoken English’. This promises to be a 

great night out so please feel free to bring along some guests. The cost will be 

£2 for members and £5 for guests. 

 

I do hope you’ll be able to join us on March 18
th
 but if you can’t then I hope to 

see you in the months to come. 
 

With my very best wishes, 
 

BeverleyBeverleyBeverleyBeverley 
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New Associate Members
 

A warm welcome is extended to our most recent Associate members:
 

 

If anyone else has joined us and not had a mention yet, let 

he will put your name in the next issue
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New Associate Members
A warm welcome is extended to our most recent Associate members:

John Holloway 

If anyone else has joined us and not had a mention yet, let the Editor know and 

he will put your name in the next issue 
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New Associate Members 
A warm welcome is extended to our most recent Associate members: 

the Editor know and 
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GIVE IT A GO 
 

I'm writing this in support of the observer taster day being arranged by Leia. 

Every year we have a special day set aside (I normally look at the long range 

weather forecast and pick the most foulest day imaginable)  so that we test the 

metal of potential trainee observers. The day is intense with your riding, 

knowledge, recall and communication skills scrutinised by a majority of SAMs 

National Observers.  
 

Traditionally when you turn up you are thrown in the deep end and either sink 

or swim. The bar is set high but this is done intentionally as I believe we have a 

very strong observer team as a result. However it has become apparent that we 

as a team have probably missed out on some potentially good observers simply 

due to the fact that had they had some idea of what the day was about then 

perhaps the results could have been different? 
 

The taster day is about steering you in the right direction, highlight what we 

need from you and give you an opportunity to identify anything that you think 

may need improving, you'll have to whole of summer to do this. We will go 

over some theory and get a few examples of how to get it across. Your riding 

will be looked at on a one to one basis together with a chance to follow and 

experience the view from an observers perspective. All very informal and will 

probably be chatted over with a cuppa. 
 

As mentioned by Leia there is no obligation to do anything after the taster day 

if you didn't want to. It's a chance to see if it is for you even if you had half a 

thought about it then come along, what have you got to loose?    
 

By Karl Hale 

 

 

Observer Taster Day 
29th March 2014 

 

Have you ever thought about becoming a SAM Observer but are not entirely 

sure what that involves or if it is for you? If so, this year there is going to be a 

day that is designed to give you an idea of what being an Observer is all about 

and answer any questions you may have in a relaxed, pressure free 

environment. 
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The aim of the day is to simply give potential Observers some hints and tips to 

take away and work on in readiness for the Observer assessment day that takes 

place towards the end of each year. Starting at 10am at Fynn Valley the day 

will consist of both a classroom and practical on road session. 
 

Please note that this is not a formal SAM Observer assessment day. 
 

If you are interested in attending, please email Sara Hale (SAM Observer 

Admin) karlsarahale@btinternet.com to register your attendance (unfortunately 

you cannot just turn up on the day). Should you require further information or 

wish for an informal chat about the day,  

 

please contact Leia Dowsing on 07841 699081. 

 
 

Pioneer Bike Run to 
Brighton 

 

On Sunday the 13th April there is the Pioneer Bike Run to Brighton. To qualify 

for entry all bikes must have been manufactured pre 1915 and is well worth 

seeing. This run is something that SAM members have attended in the past.  

Full details of the event can be found on the Sunbeam Motorcycle Club 

website; http://sunbeam-mcc.co.uk/pioneer 
 

A few of us from Grundisburgh and surrounding areas, mainly non SAM 

members, will be biking down there as in previous years. We leave here about 

08.00, have a breakfast at D's Diner at Hatfield Peveral or continue on to 

Clacket Lane (M25) for a comfort break/snack to arrive at Brighton, Madeira 

Drive, about 12.00. Still in time to see some of the golden oldies (bikes not 

riders - don't even think it) arriving. Perhaps someone will arrange a group 

ride-out to the event. 
  

Tom Coomber 
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Tricks in the Sticks – 
Prepare to get Muddy 

 
 

As some of you know, I’m off to Zambia, in April to ride from Lusaka to 

Victoria Falls, 1000km off road for Riders for Health 

 

As part of my preparations I’ve been trying to get as much off road riding in as 

I can, for this muddy day out I talked poor old Derek Barker into coming with 

me to a little known Trials training school down in Kent. Called Tricks in the 

Sticks and run by a guy called Jason Pearce. 

 

The day starts with a coffee and getting kitted up, Jason provides, bikes, fuel, 

crash hats, gloves and boots. Derek and I took our own. It was a cool, damp 

day and we both cooked in our textile suits - next time much lighter gear I 

think. 

 

Jason introduces you to your bikes without saddles, and after a short briefing, 

you set off down a short lane to the practise area that consists of a grassy field, 

surrounded by a wooded valley with steep slopes and climbs, and a river. 

 

The day is broken up in to time spent in the field and then trips in the woods to 

practise what you learn on the green ice (wet grass). 

 

The training is flexible and relaxed you don’t have to do anything you’re not 

comfortable with, Jason carefully tailors the training as he susses out your off 

road ability, and by the end of the day you’d be amazed at what you are 

tackling in the field as well as woods. Ask Derek about gracefully hopping 

over logs for instance, the mans a Wheelie god, I heard his cheers from miles 

away ☺. 


